
 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aǳǎƛƴƎǎ 

How nice it is to be back and, so far, have events move in our favour. 

Cutting day was a real buzz as members caught up with each other and exchanged news and gossip. 

L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ L ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǎƛƴŎŜ hŎǘƻōŜǊΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƳŜŀƴǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ hƴŜ ŎƻǳƭŘ 

be forgiven for thinking that the season has past us by except for that awful forty-eight hours in 

January when so many of you were threatened by fire, some of you more so than others, but still a 

frightening experience for all. Now let us look forward to more settled days and make the most of 

this early autumn to establish our gardens.  

Hopefully the program we have for you this year will encourage, inspire, help or just confirm to you 

that you are doing the right thing for your plants. 

One of the ways to expand knowledge is to simply have a conversation with another member. I 

have often come home after a meeting with so much information that my brain feels saturated and 

L ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ L ǎƘŀƴΩǘ ǊŜǘŀƛƴ ƛǘ ŀƭƭΦ 

Thank goodness there is always another meeting and that no question is too silly to ask as there is 

always a new or shy gardener who will want to know the answer. 

We have three new members, talk to them and make them welcome and not just at one meeting. I 

remember Tania Thomas spending time with me at a couple of meetings thereby helping me feel 

less anxious about my gardening experiences.  

New, and older, members please participate in as many activities as you can e.g. propagating, seed 

planting days and grafting. A great way to develop your skills and get to know your fellow members. 

The plan is to have a few more activities this year. 

Your enthusiastic, hardworking Executive needs two more members. 

Barb Mynhart, whose hard work for the Rhododendron Society was much appreciated, has, for 

personal reasons, resigned from the Society. Sue Beckoff, with the approval of the Executive has 

taken over as treasurer until the AGM in August. 

Ann and David Matison, our informative and efficient librarians are also stepping away from their 

role. They have been in this position for a number of years and feel that it is time for someone else 

to take over. Being the club librarian is not an onerous task, so if you are interested please let one 

of the Committee know. 
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The Executive and I are looking forward to the March meeting as there is much to be excited about. 

We have plans for this year. Covid stay away! 

Olivera  

 

Cutting Day - February 13th - educational, social and great fun for all! 

An intrepid group of volunteers met at 8.30am at the MLBG in order to collect and prepare cuttings 

for the event. In excess of 600 cuttings were provided to a very enthusiastic group of participants. 

We welcomed the following new members and hope that their association with our society is a very 

rewarding one. 

Lucie & Andy Price 

Alan Remphrey 

 

Thanks must go to 

Rob Hatcher and the Botanic Gardens for the opportunity to collect cuttings and Jeff & Gill 

Jenkinson for hosting the event ŀǘ {ǘ ±ƛƎŜŀƴΩǎ. 

Volunteers who collected cuttings:  

Barb Mynhart, Andrew & Olivera Waterman, Sue Beckoff, Bob Graham, Milton Bowman, Andy & 

Lucie Price, Rob Hatcher and Lisa Greenstreet. 

 

A Special Thank you 

I would like to express a sincere thank you to all members who generously contributed plants for 

the pot luck sale and also to those who brought their wallets and bought so keenly. Overall, the day 

was very successful. A special thankyou to Rob Field who contributed a significant $210 which he 

raised by selling his plants to friends and neighbours prior to Saturday. 

Barb Mynhart 

 

  



 
An enthusiastic group of propagators 

 
New members Andy & Lucie Price 

 
Congratulations Meg Prince ς άtǊƻǇŀƎŀǘƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊέ 

  



Next Meeting 

This will be held at the RSL Hall, Stirling, on Tuesday, March 16th at 8pm. Please come 10-15 

minutes earlier to allow for purchasing raffle tickets and settling in for a meeting start at 8pm 

without delays. 

Following on from the cutting day there will be a discussion by a panel of άŜȄǇŜǊǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎέ 

including variations on the standard propagating procedures, new products available, potting on 

cuttings of rhododendrons, azaleas and Vireyas and finally transferring plants to the garden. This 

will be a very informative meeting, so bring your pen and paper and prepare your questions. 

 

Please remember to bring ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ άǇƻǘ [ǳŎƪ  

{ǘŀƭƭέΦ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ new members are always welcome. 

 

Bloom of the Month ς Vireya Great Scentsation 

 

  



From the Propagating bench by Richard Illman 

Following on from the cutting day, members should check their boxes to 

see if there is condensation on the lid. If not, you will need to give the 

plants a drink so that there is sufficient water to create a humid 

environment. Boxes should be placed in an area of the garden where they 

receive good light but not direct sun. Check the boxes occasionally over 

the next few months to ensure that they have humidity and light. If 

cuttings drop their leaves they will probably not strike and they can be 

discarded. Further information about dealing with the cuttings will appear in subsequent 

newsletters. As mentioned earlier, our March meeting will continue the theme of propagation with 

an emphasis on Azaleas, Vireyas and other plants that can be propagated at this time of year. I look 

forward to catching up with members at that meeting.  

Richard Illman 

 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ ōƭƻƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ 

  
Woodland Cyclamen Hederafolia Vireya Viriosum Bush Baby 

  
Streptocarpus Inky Frills Calibrachoa 



Knowledge Corner 

The January edition of the RHS magazine έ¢ƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴέΣ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜǎ ŘŜŀƭƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 

Rhododendrons. The first, was written by rhododendron grower and nurseryman, David Rankin, 

ǿƘƻ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƎŀǊŘŜƴŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ Ǉƭŀƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǘΦ  

His main reasons are: 

1. Rhododendrons are a diverse group and can provide a long season of interest. 

2. Rhododendrons do not only grow on acid soil. 

3. Most rhododendrons are well behaved garden plants. 

The second reason was of great interest to me as I had always believed that acid soil was essential 

to their success. 

Rhododendrons growing on soils with a pH greater than 7 usually display yellowing of leaves and 

poor growth (chlorosis), but there are numerous reports from travellers to China of plants thriving 

on limestone.  

 
Rhododendron displaying signs of chlorosis 

Experiments have shown that unhealthy cultivated plants suffer from a Manganese deficiency while 

those in the wild hold up to 50 times more Manganese in their leaves than those in cultivation. The 

suggestion is that plants grown in the wild drop leaves which form mulch and act as a slow release 

fertiliser as they decompose. 

This idea has been tested by a grower in North Wales where 400 rhododendrons grow on thin soil 

in a limestone quarry. Initially they were chlorotic, but spraying with chelated Manganese corrected 

this and within weeks they were greener and eventually became chlorosis free. It was subsequently 

found that chelated Manganese was not essential and cheaper Manganese sulphate sufficed. Ten 

years on the North Wales garden is thriving with some plants more than 10m tall. 

 I am going to try Citrus food which contains Manganese. 

 

The value of Rhododendrons at this time of the year. 

Rhododendrons have their peak flowering time from late winter through 

spring but many have interest at this time of the year due to their coloured 

indumentum (layers of fine hairs on the underside of leaves). 



Early Flowering Rhododendrons 

The following are winter flowering rhododendrons: 

R. Christmas Cheer 

R. Cilpinense 

R. Dauricum (mid-winter) 

R. Praecox 

R. Seta 

!ƭǎƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ±ƛǊŜȅŀ wƘƻŘƻŘŜƴŘǊƻƴǎΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ Ŏŀƴ ŦƭƻǿŜǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ 

ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻƻƭ ǘǊƻǇƛŎǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ǎŜŀǎƻƴŀƭ ŦƭƻǿŜǊƛƴƎΦ 

 

  
Rhododendron Seta Rhododendron Christmas Cheer 

  

Rhododendron Cilpinense Vireya Rhododendron Laetum 

 
Vireya Rhododendron 



Myriam SampsonΩs Garden in Spring 2020 

Myriam Sampson has kindly provided photos of her (and PhilipΩs in the past) garden taken in 

November 2020 for sharing with members via Newsletter. This represents a great opportunity to 

preview what Philip and Myriam have created by devoting their time and love for plants. Thank 

you, Myriam! 

  

  



 

  

 


